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Joining the Scottish Charity Regulator Board 
Chair Appointment  
Information pack for applicants
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	Cabinet Secretary for Social Justice, Housing and Local Government
Shona Robison MSP

	


Dear Applicant

Thank you very much for your interest in the appointment of Chair to the Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR).
We are recruiting a new Chair to provide strategic leadership for the Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR). OSCR is a non-ministerial office and holds charities in Scotland to account and works in ways to support the charity sector to improve so that the public have trust and confidence in charities. The Chair leads a small board of seven members, five of whom have recently joined the organisation and works closely with the Chief Executive and other staff to ensure the dynamic and effective delivery of OSCR’s corporate priorities. 

It’s a really exciting time to join OSCR, who are looking for a new Chair to provide strategic leadership during a period which will present both challenges and opportunities for OSCR and the charity sector.  If you would relish this challenge and want to be involved in developing OSCR’s next corporate plan, this may be the post for you.  

We are looking for someone who has a good understanding of regulation with experience in strategic leadership and good governance.  If you believe you have the skills, dedication and passion to deliver OSCR’s vision, we would welcome your application.

In this pack we hope to give you all the information you need to help you decide if this is the role for you and how to apply.  More resources for potential applicants are also available online: www.appointed-for-scotland.org/How-to-apply. 

If you’d like to find out more about the Scottish Charity Regulator before you apply, I’d encourage you to visit their website: www.oscr.org.uk. 

If you would find it helpful to speak to someone about the role please contact Maureen Mallon, OSCR Chief Executive on 01382 220446 or Maureen.Mallon@oscr.org.uk.  Alternatively you can contact Kathleen Manning by calling 0131 244 0847; or Kathleen.manning@gov.scot to find out more about the application process.

I do hope that you apply for the role of Chair.  The closing date is midnight on Friday 10 June 2022 and I wish you every success with your application.

SHONA ROBISON
	Scottish Ministers, special advisers and the Permanent Secretary are covered by the terms of the Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016.  See www.lobbying.scot
St Andrew’s House, Regent Road, Edinburgh  EH1 3DG

www.gov.scot
	 
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INFORMATION ABOUT THE SCOTTISH CHARITY REGULATOR (OSCR)
About OSCR
OSCR is Scotland’s Charity Regulator and registrar for the 25,000 charities registered in Scotland. 

We are a non-Ministerial office of the Scottish Administration, working alongside but separate from the Scottish Government, and are accountable to the Scottish Parliament.

Our vision is for a trusted and respected Scottish charity sector which positively contributes to society. We believe that the Scottish public should have faith that the countries’ 25,000 charities are well run, and building public confidence will allow these vital organisations to thrive and cement their place at the heart of our day to day life.

Our 2020-23 Corporate Plan sets out our four strategic outcomes and our Business Plans explain how we will achieve those outcomes.  

Find out more about us and what we do.
Find out more about how we regulate in our Regulatory Framework.
Follow us on twitter, facebook, linkedin, YouTube or read our Blog 

Our Board 

· George Walker – Interim Chair 
· Jill Vickerman – Deputy Chair
· Jess Wade 
· Lynn Bradley
· Neil Mackay
· Dr William Maxwell 
· Robin Strang
· Kirsten Howie 

You can read the full biographies and photographs for each Board member on our website. 

FAQs about being a Board member with OSCR

What is important to the OSCR Board?

Our four strategic outcomes noted in our Corporate Plan are as follows and the Board are committed to work with our stakeholders to achieve these:

· The public have confidence in charities 

· Charities are well run and thriving 

· Charities are at the heart of a vibrant and sustainable Scotland 

· The Scottish Charity Regulator is a highly effective organisation
Do I need to be an expert in charities to apply?

No, Ministers are seeking specific skills and qualities which are set out in the next section of this pack however a good understanding of the charity sector would be an advantage.
Which stakeholders do the Board engage with?

The Board engage with staff, charities, voluntary organisations, the public, Scottish Parliament, Scottish Government and other regulators.  

This can involve meetings, networking, discussions or attending and participating in conferences by delivering speeches.  OSCR staff will support Board members and provide detailed briefings for all this work.

What are the current work priorities for OSCR Board?

You will work with OSCR colleagues to: 

· deliver our Corporate and Business Plan and contribute to future plans; 

· set the strategic direction for OSCR as it continues to respond to the pandemic and recent organisational redesign; and

· continue to respond to the Covid-19 Pandemic in how it regulates and operates.

Current priorities for 2022-23 are listed in our Business Plan. 
Will I receive training and support?

All our Board members are committed to continuing their personal development and each member including the Chair will be formally appraised each year.  New members will be fully supported with an induction programme. The Board is supported by a dedicated member of staff. 
A tailored induction programme will be in place for the new Chair including:

· An introductory meeting with the Chief Executive of OSCR

· A handover meeting with the current interim Chair

· A series of welcome meetings with members of OSCR’s management team, staff and Board
· An introductory meeting with the Cabinet Secretary for Social Justice, Housing and Local Government, and the Charity Law Team at the Scottish Government.

What are the Board responsible for?

Our Board are responsible for our strategy, future direction, oversight and governance. Our Board members act as ambassadors for OSCR, promoting our policies and values and bringing their specialist knowledge to the organisation.

How long would my appointment be for?

Scottish Ministers appoint Board members and their Chair for a period of up to four years.  They may reappoint if the member/chair’s performance is appraised as satisfactory and if their skills, knowledge and experience are still required.  Any appointments/reappointments will not be extended beyond eight years.  
Termination of appointment

The appointment may be terminated prior to the expiry of the period of appointment.  The appointment is held at the discretion of Scottish Ministers and may, therefore, be terminated at any time if Scottish Ministers decide.  The successful candidate is entitled to resign their membership of the Board by giving three months’ notice in writing.

How much time do I need to commit to being the Chair of the Board?
The formal time commitment is up to 5 days per month, this includes 6 Board meetings a year and 2 Board strategy sessions.
Where and when does the Board meet?

We meet formally six times each year and spend several additional days on strategy and development.  Meetings are currently taking place via video conferencing due to Covid-19 restrictions. Although, going forward, the expectation is that the work will be a blend of virtual and physical meetings, a physical presence will be required to be able to carry out the full range of Board activities. The OSCR’s office is located in Dundee.  
In addition we also have both Audit and Risk Assurance Committee and a Cases Committee. Board members may be asked to become involved in Committees and/or short life working groups.  
Board Meeting Dates -
20 October 2022





15 December 2022
What would I be paid? 

Fees – £285 per day, non-pensionable plus reasonable travel and subsistence and receipted dependents’ carer costs.  Taking up a public appointment either paid or unpaid may have an effect on your entitlement to benefits or any benefits that you are in receipt of. This will depend on your individual circumstances, the type of benefit you receive and the appointment.  You should seek advice from the office that deals with your benefit. Further information can be found at Public appointments and welfare benefits: information - gov.scot (www.gov.scot)
Who can apply?

Under legislation some people are not eligible to be appointed to the OSCR Board.  Applicants will be ineligible to apply for this appointment if they have already served a total of eight years on the OSCR Board.  Applicants will also be ineligible if they are:

(a) a member of the Scottish Parliament,

(b) a member of the House of Commons,

(c) a member of the European Parliament,

(d) an office-holder in the Scottish Administration.

Further details on this are set out later in this pack. 

You can apply and be appointed if you’re a non-British national if you are legally entitled to work in the UK. 

If applying for a Scottish public appointment former ministers and senior crown servants (director general level and above) should seek advice from the Advisory Committee on Business Appointments (ACOBA). 

How do Board members declare interests?

We are open and transparent.  Each member publishes and maintains a declaration of interests on OSCR’s website and manages any conflicts in line with our Board’s code of conduct. Declarations of Interests are also sought at each Board meeting.  
A new model Code of Conduct for Members of Devolved Public Bodies was approved by Parliament in December 2021 and is currently being finalised.  Please follow this link to find out more about the new Model Code.  
I love using social media such as twitter and Facebook, will I have to change my approach?

Social media is really important communication tool and many of OSCR’s members are active users on different platforms.  How you use social media could impact on your own and - by association - OSCR’s reputation.  This in turn could impact on OSCR’s relationship with stakeholders and ability to regulate effectively.  In carrying out a public service role, Board members are expected to comply with the Principles of Public Life in Scotland set out later in this pack, OSCR Board’s code of conduct/model code and follow OSCR’s social media guidance.  

Standards of Conduct

OSCR members must observe its Code of Conduct/Model Code.
Role description

We are recruiting a new Chair to provide strategic leadership for the Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR). OSCR is a non-ministerial office and holds charities in Scotland to account and works in ways to support the charity sector to improve so that the public have trust and confidence in charities. The Chair leads a small Board of seven members, five of whom have recently joined the organisation and works closely with the Chief Executive and other staff to ensure the dynamic and effective delivery of our corporate priorities. 
Listed below are the skills, knowledge and experience you will need to be able to demonstrate as Chair of the OSCR Board:  

Essential criteria

1. Current or recent chairing experience at a senior level;  

2. Experience and an understanding of regulation and the legal framework;
3. Current or recent experience of governance roles and leading organisational change management; and
4. Strategic Leadership experience and ability 
Political Activities

Board members are required to declare any political activities and affiliations to Scottish Ministers as part of the overall appointments process.
This information is gathered in order to comply with section G1 of the Code of Practice for Ministerial Appointments to Public Bodies in Scotland, published October 2013 by the Commissioner for Ethical Standards in Public Life in Scotland, and is collected under the provisions of GDPR Article 6 (1) (e) and in compliance with GDPR Article 9 (2) (g).
Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016

Appointees should be aware of the terms of the Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016 as these may apply to their communications with MSPs, Scottish Ministers, Special Advisers and the Permanent Secretary who are covered by the terms of the Act. You are expected to familiarise yourself with your obligations under the Act. For more information see www.lobbying.scot
Further information

If you would find it helpful to speak to someone about the role, please contact Maureen Mallon, OSCR Chief Executive at Maureen.mallon@oscr.org.uk to arrange a discussion with a current Board member.
Awareness Event - Online
An online awareness event has been arranged, open to prospective applicants to learn more about the work of OSCR, how they fulfil their responsibilities, the appointments process and the expectations of being the Chair of the body. This will be an informal opportunity to hear from George Walker the Interim Chair; and colleagues from both Changing the Chemistry and the Scottish Government.  This will be held on:

· 31 May 2022, from 17:30 until 18:30
If you would like to attend one of these events or would like further details, please contact Karen Reilly at Karen.reilly@oscr.org.uk 
PERSON SPECIFICATION
What skills, knowledge, experience and personal qualities do we need the Chair of OSCR to have?

We are looking to recruit a new Chair to provide strategic leadership during a period which will present both challenges and opportunities for OSCR and the charity sector.  As Chair of the OSCR Board, you will need to be able to demonstrate the personal qualities, skills, knowledge and experience listed in this person specification.  We have explained exactly what we will be looking for and how they will be tested.

In providing the evidence sought, you can draw on examples from your working and/or personal life, or through your participation with private, public, voluntary, charity or community organisations.

Essential Criteria
	CRITERIA

	WHAT DOES THIS MEAN?
(These are illustrative examples)
	HOW WILL THIS BE TESTED?

	1. Current or recent chairing experience at a senior level 

 
	· Proven ability to chair at a senior level.

· Ability to work collaboratively to reach consensus enabling others to make an effective contribution.

· Ability to hold Board/senior team members to account for their performance against agreed objectives.

· Understands/ has experience of working with senior officers to shape organisational culture to reflect the strategic vision.
	Written application 

Interview 

Short oral presentation 
(issued 1 week in advance)
Scenario – verbal response (provided on the day of interview)

	2. Experience and an understanding of regulation and the legal framework


	· Understanding of the role of a national regulator.

· Able to articulate the unique role of a Chair in a regulatory environment.

· Shows an understanding of the relationship between legislation, charity regulation and public trust and confidence in the sector.

· Demonstrates a high awareness of OSCR, its statutory obligations and proportionate approaches to regulation.
	Written application 

Interview 


	3. Current or recent experience of governance roles and leading organisational change management


	· A robust understanding of change management processes at an organisational level.

· Experience and knowledge of change management principles.

· Ability to positively guide change in a governance role.

· Direct experience of the principles of effective governance within the public, or third sector.

· Ability to engage, motivate, lead and inspire a diverse range of audiences internally and externally, and act as an ambassador to promote the organisation to a wide range of stakeholders.
	Written application 

Interview 

Short oral presentation 

(issued 1 week in advance)
Scenario – verbal response 
(provided on the day of interview)

	4. Strategic Leadership experience and ability. 


	· Experience of being accountable for the performance of a large department/function or of a whole organisation.

· Experience of being responsible for ensuring a Body’s strategic objectives are met.

· Demonstrates a commitment to diversity.

· Understanding of the frameworks within which a public sector body operates.

· An understanding of audit and risk management and an ability to demonstrate effective practical application of that understanding.
	Interview 

Scenario – verbal response

(provided on the day of interview)




Assessment for this Appointment
Assessment will happen in two stages.  Firstly, the selection panel will assess your written application which will cover three of the essential criteria.  Then applicants who most closely meet the requirements will be invited to attend the final stage of assessment to test all of the required criteria.  This will involve an interview, a scenario (provided on the day of interview) and a short presentation (issued 1 week in advance). 
The scenario, short presentation and interview will assess all the required skills, knowledge, experience and personal qualities.  The selection panel will also ask follow up questions to find out more about your relevant experience and about the depth of your knowledge.  More information on assessment methods is available from this hyperlink: www.publicappointments.org/faqs/faq/29/how-are-skills-knowledge-and-experience-tested
How to Apply 
To apply, please click on the Apply for this job online link at the top right hand side of the advert.  Further information about the online application process is here: Public Appointments - Frequently Asked Questions. General information about public appointments and guidance to help you improve your applications is here: www.gov.scot/collections/public-appointments
If you experience any difficulties accessing our website, or in the event that you are unable to apply online and require a word version of the application form, please contact the Public Appointments Team by calling 0300 244 1898; or by emailing Public.appointments@gov.scot.  

You will need to complete and submit your written application and a tailored CV (no more than 300 words) on or before the closing date of Friday 10 June 2022 at 17:00.  
The application form seeks information about you and the skills, knowledge and experience you have that are relevant to the role.  The Person Specification details the skills, personal qualities, knowledge and experience we are seeking and indicates how and at which stage in the process each of the criteria will be tested.  

You should provide clear and succinct information about yourself and how you meet the criteria that are being tested at this application stage.  When being asked to demonstrate a skill, you should give specific examples which best demonstrate to the selection panel what it is you did, the reasons for your actions, the skills you used and what specifically about your approach affected the outcome. When being asked to demonstrate knowledge, understanding or experience, you should describe how you gained this, the breadth and depth of this knowledge, understanding or experience and any situations where you have used this.

The selection panel will not make assumptions about your evidence so it is important that you take the time to ensure that you are comfortable with the information you are providing in respect of your application.  Be clear and succinct in your answers as there are word limits for each section, which will help the selection panel to consider your ability to communicate effectively.  You may be asked to expand on your answers if you are invited to interview, so it is a good idea to retain a copy of your application form.
Please note: the selection panel will not consider any application that goes beyond the stated 300-word limit on the form.
Further information and examples on completing a competency based application form can be found in the hints and tips section of the Appointed for Scotland website

http://www.appointed-for-scotland.org/how-to-apply/competency-based-applications/
Declaration Statement

The application form also has a declaration statement, and by virtue of submitting your form, you are declaring the information you have provided is true and complete.
Gender Representation on Public Boards

The Gender Representation on Public Boards (Scotland) Act 2018 sets a ‘gender representation objective’ that a board should have 50% of non-executive members who are women.  In circumstances where there are two or more equally qualified candidates (a tie break), at least one of whom is a woman and one who isn’t, then section 4(3) of the 2018 Act requires the appointing Minister to appoint a women if doing so will result in the board achieving (or making progress towards achieving) the gender representation objective.  In a tie break the appointing Minister can chose to appoint a candidate, who is not a woman, on the basis of another characteristic or situation and can give preference to that candidate (section 4 (4) of the 2018 Act).  If the appointing Minister wishes to choose a candidate because of a situation that was not specified in the applicant information pack, the appointing Minister will ask the Ethical Standards Commissioner to make an exception to the Public Appointments Code of Practice. The Office of the Scottish Charity Regulator Board already meets the gender representation objective.  The Scottish Government Guidance on the Act is available here. 

Valuing Diversity
We value very highly the benefits of having different experience and points of view on our Boards. Scottish Ministers particularly welcome applications from people with protected characteristics that are currently under-represented on Scottish public body boards such as people aged under 50, disabled people, people from black and minority ethnic communities.  
If you have a disability within the meaning of section 6 of the Equality Act 2010 and require an adjustment at any stage of the public appointments process, please get in touch with the Public Appointments Team on 0300 244 1898 or by email Public.appointments@gov.scot.  

Equalities Monitoring Form

The Scottish Government is committed to appointment on merit, and to equality and diversity in public appointments. The equalities monitoring information is not provided to the selection panel. However, in the event of a tie break situation in respect of the Gender Representation on Public Boards (Scotland) Act 2018, the appointing Minister will have access to the monitoring information of only those candidates involved in the tie break in order to best inform their decision on whom to appoint. The information gathered from equalities monitoring is very important and helps to ensure that everyone is treated fairly, without discrimination because of age, disability, gender reassignment, marriage or civil partnership status, pregnancy and maternity, race, religion or belief, sex, sexual orientation or any other relevant details.  

All equalities monitoring questions are optional. You are not obliged to answer any of these questions but the more information you supply, the more effective our policy development will be. All information supplied will be treated in the strictest confidence, in line with the principles GDPR Articles 6(1) (c) and (e), which are the lawful bases for processing, and GDPR Article 9 (2) (b) so we can comply with a legal obligation which is the condition for processing. It will not be placed on a personal file.
Selection Panel

The Selection Panel will be:
· Catriona Maclean, Deputy Director Public Bodies and Third Sector, Scottish Government (panel chair);

· George Walker, Interim Chair, OSCR and Chair of the Scottish Housing Regulator
· Andrew Burns, Convener of SCVO Board of Trustees, Independent Panel Member; and
· Kay Hampton, Advisor, Ethical Standard Commissioner 
Nationality

If you are a non-British national you can apply for, and be appointed to, the Boards of Public Bodies.  However, you must be legally entitled to work in the UK.
Disqualifications
Applicants will be ineligible if they are:

(a) a member of the Scottish Parliament,

(b) a member of the House of Commons,

(c) a member of the European Parliament,

(d) an office-holder in the Scottish Administration.
Telling you about progress

If you are not invited to interview you will be told about the outcome of your application in writing.

If you are invited to interview you will be offered feedback.  It will be based on:
· The assessment of your merit in relation to the personal qualities, skills, knowledge and experience required by the Person Specification and;
· Where appropriate, the outcome of the ‘Fit and Proper Person’ test (there are more details about the test on pages 21-22).
Key dates for these Appointments

	What happens
	When

	Date appointment publicised
	13 May 2022

	Closing date for completed applications
	10 June 2022

	Date of shortlisting meeting to select applicants for next stage
	20 June 2022

	Date outcome of shortlisting meeting will be relayed to applicants
	w/c 20 June 2022

	Latest date applicants can request feedback following shortlist
	1 July 2022

	Dates for interviews
	3 August 2022



	Date by which the Minister will decide whom to appoint
	w/c 29 August 2022

	Date by which applicants will be informed of the Minister’s decision
	w/c 29 August 2022

	Latest date applicants can request feedback following interview
	16 September 2022

	Start date 
	15 October 2022


Interview Arrangements/Social media & Charity checks
These interviews will be held by video link or tele conference.  The selection panel will be as flexible as is possible to ensure that no candidates are disadvantaged by any alternative arrangements.  If candidates have any concerns or restrictions with regards to interviews, in terms of these being carried out remotely by video link/tele-conference, please let the Public Appointments Team know by calling 0300 244 1898; or by emailing public.appointments@gov.scot. Full details on the final stage of assessment, including arrangements for holding interviews remotely by video link, will be provided to those candidates who are invited.
The selection panel may consider information available in the public domain such as a check of social media activity/posts, printed and other media and any connections to charity organisations. In accordance with GDPR article 6 (1) (e) this information will only be used for the purpose of this application. For successful candidates this information will be retained and destroyed five years after your appointment term ends. For unsuccessful candidates this information will be destroyed after a period of five years. Any findings in this regard may be discussed with you during the interview as part of the Fit and Proper Person tests.
Potential effect on benefits

Taking up a public appointment either paid or unpaid may have an effect on your entitlement to benefits or any benefits that you are in receipt of. This will depend on your individual circumstances, the type of benefit you receive and the appointment.  You should seek advice from the office that deals with your benefit.  Further information can be found at Public appointments and welfare benefits: information - gov.scot (www.gov.scot).
Pre-appointment checks 

Candidates chosen by Ministers for appointment will be required to complete a pre-appointment check called the Baseline Personnel Security Standard (BPSS).  This is a security check that is designed to provide Ministers’ with assurance about a candidate’s credentials and confirm their identity and residence. 

If you are appointed, you will be required to produce a Basic Disclosure certificate less than 12 months old, and your appointment will be on a conditional basis pending receipt of a satisfactory certificate. 

You can only apply online for a Disclosure certificate if your current address is in the UK and if you have been living at this address for at least twelve months. If you do not satisfy these criteria, you will have to apply using a paper application form. 

Further information on Disclosure certificates and how to apply for a Basic Disclosure can be found at Disclosure Scotland’s website www.disclosurescotland.co.uk or by contacting the details below: 

Customer Liaison, PO Box 250, Glasgow, G51 1YU


Helpline: 03000 2000 40


E-mail: info@disclosurescotland.gsi.gov.uk
The fee for a Basic Disclosure is £25.  These costs will be reimbursed.
ETHICAL STANDARDS

About the Commissioner and this regulated competition 

This appointment is regulated by the Ethical Standards Commissioner (the Commissioner).  If you have concerns about the way this appointment round was conducted, please contact Public Appointments Team (PAT) (contact details are in this pack) in the first instance.  The Commissioner’s leaflet is included at the end of this section and provides more information on his regulatory role in relation to public appointments, and about taking unresolved complaints further. 

The Principles of Public Life in Scotland and Members’ Code of Conduct 
If you want to be appointed to roles in public life, you have to pass a Fit and Proper Person test which is described in more detail below. 

Part of the test involves agreeing to apply the Principles of Public Life in Scotland if you’re appointed. 

The Principles of Public Life in Scotland are:

Duty 

You have a duty to uphold the law and act in accordance with the law and the public trust placed in you.  You have a duty to act in the interests of the public body of which you are a member and in accordance with the core tasks of that body. 

Selflessness 

You have a duty to take decisions solely in terms of public interest.  You must not act in order to gain financial or other material benefit for yourself, family or friends. 

Integrity 

You must not place yourself under any financial, or other, obligation to any individual or organisation that might reasonably be thought to influence you in the performance of your duties. 

Objectivity 

You must make decisions solely on merit when carrying out public business including making appointments, awarding contracts or recommending individuals for rewards and benefits. 

Accountability and Stewardship 

You are accountable for your decisions and actions to the public.  You have a duty to consider issues on their merits, taking account of the views of others and must ensure that the public body uses its resources prudently and in accordance with the law. 

Openness 

You have a duty to be as open as possible about your decisions and actions, giving reasons for your decisions and restricting information only when the wider public interest clearly demands.

Honesty 

You have a duty to act honestly.  You must declare any private interests relating to your public duties and take steps to resolve any conflicts arising in a way that protects the public interest. 

Leadership 

You have a duty to promote and support these principles by leadership and example, to maintain and strengthen the public’s trust and confidence in the integrity of the public body and its members in conducting public business.

Respect

You must respect fellow members of your public body and employees of the body and the role they play, treating them with courtesy at all times.  Similarly you must respect members of the public when performing duties as a member of your public body.

The ‘Fit and Proper Person’ Test

Scottish Ministers, and the public, must feel confident that people being appointed to the Boards of public bodies are fit and proper persons to take up these positions.  This means people who are suitable for appointment because they meet the requirements of the role, and their past or present activities (and/or behaviours) mean that they are suitable to be appointed. 

The Fit and Proper Person test is an ongoing process with checks built into different stages of the appointment round.  These are designed to collect the necessary information and evidence.  For these appointments, the checks in place for the Fit and Proper Person tests are:

Verification of relevant information provided by the applicant:
· We will test the evidence you provide in relation to the personal qualities, experience, skills and knowledge required in your application, and further probe it at interview if you’re invited.  If you are invited to interview, you will also be asked to provide a verbal response to a scenario, as well as making a short presentation.  Further information will be provided to those invited to interview. 
Ensuring that the applicant’s conduct to date has been compatible with the public appointment in question:
· We will confirm that you understand: the work of the body, the nature of the appointment and that you’re not aware of having committed any offence, or performed any act, that’s incompatible with the position that you’re applying for.  
· We will do this using the declaration statement on the application form.  By submitting your completed application you’re declaring that the information provided is, to the best of your knowledge and belief, true and complete.

Confirmation that the applicant has no inappropriate or unmanageable conflicts of interest incompatible with their appointment:
· You are asked in your application to complete questions about potential conflicts of interest.

· If you are invited for interview, further assessment will be through questioning that you understand what is meant by a conflict of interest.  We’ll ask you to confirm that, to the best of your knowledge, you don’t have any conflicts of interest that are incompatible/unmanageable.  We will ask for additional information if you’ve declared a conflict of interest in your initial application.
· You will also be asked at the application stage to declare if you’ve had any political activity in the past five years.

Ensuring that the applicant agrees to apply the Principles of Public Life in Scotland:
· Members are expected to observe the nine Principles of Public Life in Scotland listed on pages 19-20.  If you’re invited to interview, you’ll be asked to confirm your understanding of, and agreement to, applying these principles.
Establishing that the individual is able to meet the time commitment required:
· The time commitment involved for the role is given on page 7.  If you’re invited to interview you’ll be asked whether you can meet this commitment.

Conflicts of Interest

Conflicts may relate to situations where there’s a clash between your role on this Board and your professional or personal interests. 
Also, if you and a panel member have a close relationship, the panel chair must let the Commissioner know.  The Commissioner can decide that the panel member shouldn’t be involved in your assessment, and may ask the panel member not to take part in the appointment round.

You can get more guidance on conflicts of interest relating to suitability for appointment by visiting the Commissioner’s website: www.publicappointments.org/publications/publication/596/.  

If you want to know if you have a conflict that would bar you from before you apply, then you should contact Maureen Mallon, Chief Executive Maureen.mallon@oscr.org.uk to discuss your concerns. 
APPOINTMENT

What happens if you are appointed?
If you’re appointed, some of the information that you’ve given us will be made public in a media release about your appointment.  It will include:

· Your name

· A short description of the Office of the Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR)
· A brief summary of the skills, personal qualities, knowledge and experience you bring to the role

· How long you’ve been appointed for and the time commitment

· Any remuneration associated with the appointment

· Details of any other public appointments you hold and any related remuneration you receive for them and their time commitment

· Details of any political activity in the last five years you declared 
· A statement that the appointment is regulated by the Ethical Standards Commissioner (the Commissioner).
Complaints
Please note there is NO appeal process in respect of the Public Appointment process. 
You can find out about our complaints procedure on the Appointed for Scotland website: http://www.appointed-for-scotland.org/Complaints/.  Or you can contact Public Appointments, Freephone 0300 244 1898 or email at PA_Applications_Mailbox@gov.scot 
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Who We Are 

This leaflet is about the work of the Ethical Standards Commissioner, as it relates to public appointments, and the Commissioner’s office. The Commissioner regulates appointments to the boards of many of Scotland’s public bodies. The Commissioner is wholly independent of the Scottish Parliament and the Scottish Government.

What We Do

Every one of us living in Scotland benefits from the essential services provided by our public bodies. Their boards play a vital role in guiding and shaping these services. Our job is to oversee appointments to these boards to help ensure that the people who serve on them are appointed on merit, using methods that are fair and open. That oversight is usually provided by one of the Commissioner’s Public Appointments Advisers. Whilst we regulate the process used to make appointments, it is run by civil servants on behalf of the Scottish Ministers. Our website has a list of the bodies that we regulate and also has useful information on applying for a public appointment. 

This leaflet is sent to everyone who applies for a regulated public appointment in Scotland so that they know that the process is regulated and what to do if things go wrong.

Making a complaint about a public appointment 

Anyone who believes that an appointment has not been made appropriately or who has concerns about the appointment process itself can make a complaint. 

If you have a complaint about a public appointment you first have to complain to the Scottish Government and give its officials a chance to respond. If you are unhappy with the Scottish Government’s response to your complaint you can then ask the Commissioner to investigate the matter for you. 

If you are in any doubt about whether we can deal with your complaint, or if you want advice before raising a formal complaint, please contact us using the details provided below. You can read in more detail about the way in which we deal with complaints by downloading our complaints leaflet from our website. We can send you the leaflet in another format if you would prefer. 

Our website also tells you what to do if you want to make a complaint.
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Please contact us to find out more about this and other public appointments.

Scottish Government 

Public Appointments

Web: www.appointed-for-scotland.org
Email: PA_Applications_Mailbox@gov.scot
Phone: 0300 244 1898
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